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Fall brings 

Continued  

Demo Days and 

Preparation for the 

November 4  

Ribbon-Cutting 
 

In this issue, we will: 

 

¶ Update progress on Rose Haven 

 

¶ Highlight preparation for the Ribbon-Cutting 

 

¶ Celebrate Generous Giving to PRISC 

 

¶ Announce Author Presentation 

 

¶ Introduce the column “On Community”  

 

But first, we will explore the concept of “Demo Day” made 

famous by HGTV – it ain’t all that it is cracked up to be, 

although it can be fun 

 

Enjoy this issue of Pamlico Rose News! 

 

Robert Greene Sands, CEO 
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Dog Days of Demolition 
 

Demolishing things seems to be hardwired into our 

society’s DNA.  Demolition derbies showcase wanton 

disregard for the driver’s car as well as the victim’s 

vehicle.  YouTube is filled with videos of buildings 

being taken down, imploding in a matter of seconds.  

The same can be said of the favorite part of House 

and Garden house rehabilitation favorites, such as 

Flip or Flop or Fixer Upper.  “Demo Day” has entered 

our home 

improvement 

lexicon and due 

to many of our short attention span and penchant for destruction 

over knitting, we now can’t wait to see cabinets flying off the 

wall, counter tops chunked off with a 10-pound sledge, drywall 

and plaster, if there 

is any ripped from 

studs and floors 

shoveled up.  

Naturally, for a short 

of time period Demo 

Day involves, is the 

months-long time it 

takes to rebuild. 

 

I admit, here at PRISC, and our Rose Haven project, we 

are no different; we have advertised already three “demo 

days” for volunteers to take part, two internal “demo days” 

and one external, where we made huge strides on “demo-ing” the 

overgrown bushes and shrubs that encased our project house in a 

deeply dark claw.   

 

Each day has been a success, given the fourth roll-off dumpster we are 

filling up and the huge pile of shrubs and bushes we have left for the 

City to pick-up.  In fact, we are planning another demo day on Sept 23, 

to finish the “gutting” of the house interior and finally clearing the fence 

line of what Monty Python referred to as “shrubbery.” 

 

At some point, we will run out of Demo Days because all that will be left 

is to rebuild.  We won’t lose the need for our growing legion of 

volunteers, they just won’t need to bring sledge hammers and will need 
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to get their upper body Cross-Fit on somehow else.  Maybe we can socially connect more with them 

as we measure and trim and plane and occasionally use a rip saw.  There won’t be flying pieces of 

plaster and dry wall to occupy our minds and keep our limbic system on high alert for the manic 

swinging of crow bars and sledges of those close by, nor the need to dig out the dust and other 

particles that escape your breathing mask and clog up your nose.  

  

Actually, now that I put it that way, I can’t wait for Demo Days to end.  Rebuilding sounds so more 

appealing; but I won’t bring knitting needles, they have sharp points. 

 

 

 
 

Ribbon-Cutting 
  

All cylinders are firing for the November 4th 

ribbon-cutting just 6 weeks away.   

 

The ribbon-cutting will celebrate the 

purchase and start at rehabilitation of Rose 

Haven, its reintegration home for female 

Veterans, on Saturday, November 4, 

2017 at 3:00 PM and lasting until 4:30 PM.   

 

The ceremony will occur at the property, 219 E. 3rd Street in Washington, NC and will feature a brief 

30-minute program with remarks by Robert Greene Sands, PRISC CEO and other dignitaries.   

 

The program will be followed by a wine and cheese event with other drinks and beverages available.  

There will be a raffle for door prizes donated by local merchants:  Wine and Words, Lemonade 

Gallery, and Little Shops and Antiques.  Off and on-street parking will be available.   

 

A Fundraiser dinner and silent auction was scheduled following the ribbon-cutting at the North 

Carolina Estuarium.  However, the Annual Humane Society Fundraiser Gala and Silent Auction 

was moved from their more traditional date in October and scheduled for Nov 4th as well.    

 

PRISC commends and supports the Humane Society and it was decided to move our fundraiser to 

the Spring of 2018 so as not to conflict with their fundraiser, giving them the opportunity to raise 

much needed funds for their operations.   

 

We thank Scott Campbell & Alexis Davis for being the first PRISC fundraiser sponsors. 
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First National Bank donates $5000 to Rose Haven 
 

PRISC's CEO and Chairman of the Board, 

Robert Greene Sands, welcomed First National 

Bank to the Rose Haven project site on 

Thursday, Aug 21.   

 

FNB was there to give PRISC a check for $5,000 

and PRISC presented FNB's John Southern with 

a commemorative brick for their donation.    

 

Alexis Davis, PRISC Secretary of the BoD, joined FNB's Jennifer Evans and Lisa Lancaster in the 

presentation.  After the photo, Sands and Project Engineer David Steckel gave their visitors a tour of 

the house and grounds. 

 
 

PRISC to Sponsor Author Holly Dunn, Nov 15 
 

PRISC is sponsoring Holly Dunn, the author of Sole 

Survivor:  The Inspiring True Story of Coming Face to Face with 

the Infamous Railroad Killer on Nov 15 for an "Evening of 

Conversation with the Pamlico Rose Institute."   

 

Holly is an inspiring person and also the founder of Holly's 

House in Indiana.  Holly and Robert Greene Sands will go 

through a Q&A format for an hour and will then take questions 

and afterwards Holly will sign books.  The Arts of the Pamlico 

and the Turnage Theater will be hosting the event that will run 

from 6-9PM.  See her digital press release with her other 

presentation dates.  Please share around; we will also be doing 

a press release as well.  https://spark.adobe.com/page/jjnVQr93R910R/ 

https://spark.adobe.com/page/jjnVQr93R910R/
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Running Water and More! 
 

The September 23rd workday closes out a busy summer.   

 

Plumbers have 

come and gone.  

Rose Haven now 

has running water 

and some new 

pipes and with the 

turn of a faucet, 

we are one step 

closer to a complete home and soon to lose the porta potty.   

 

The interior is fully gutted down to the studs in every room, old and weathered windows are getting 

more than a facelift and the fence line once overgrown has now finally lost a fence and now remains 

with just a few trees to provide some shade to the house.   

 

The before and after pictures of the 

fence line and landscaping in 

general are quite remarkable.  The 

house has been provided a 

structural uplift in the eastern corner.   

 

We now enter the resurrection 

phase, where we begin to heal the 

old bones of Rose Haven and start 

to build a strong skeleton and soon 

healthy muscles.  Slate up next is to 

begin to design the living spaces of 

the house and start to lay in the 

electrical system.  “Sealing” all of the 

house finally to the elements will 

help the house start to turn the page 

on the days of vacancy and neglect.  As we close out the summer, we would like to extend a big 

THANKS to the following folks, groups and businesses: 

 

¶ Matt Sopher 

¶ The City of Washington Sanitation 

Department and their collection crews; 

they are the best 

¶ PAK-R Disposal 

¶ Washington Electrical LLC 

¶ Arborist Michael Turner 

¶ Rich Neubert and Marty Schramm for 

adding structural support 

 

  

          Before                             After 
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And many of the participants in the four demo days are listed below 

 

¶ Allison Greene Sands             

¶ Scott Campbell 

¶ Chase Taylor                 

¶ Alexis Davis                           

¶ Bill Walker 

¶ Brenda Rogers                        

¶ Greg Smith 

¶ Sheri Dean                    

¶ Amy Lupton                           

¶ Dave Wheelock 

¶ Lyle Carlson                 

¶ Don Johnson                           

¶ Emily Rebert 

¶ Tom & Jen Haines 

¶ Marshall Taylor             

¶ Ed Disy                                  

¶ Linda Knight 

¶ Patty Franz 

 

ROSE HAVEN HISTORY 
 

219 E. 3rd has seen a lot in its time.  This picture shows it 

narrowly escaping flooding during hurricane Diane in 

1955.  It is a resilient old house.  The full history of 219 E. 

3rd Street, compiled by John Wood and the North Carolina 

State Historic Preservation Office (NCSHPO), can be 

found here: http://www.pamlicorose.org/wp-

content/uploads/2017/09/Background-History-219-East-

3rd-Str.pdf.  

Below is the July blog of “Our Old House”  

written by Robert Greene Sands. 

 

The age of a house is not like the age of human.  It doesn’t really have comparable equivalency to 

another species like dog years either.  In fact, houses can outlive their occupants.  Old houses still 

standing were built expressly to do that, to last as generations of a family were born, lived and died in 

that building.  Unlike a human, a house can undergo rehabilitation, and even restoration, to make it 

young again, or at least the way it once was at one point along its life journey.  Some of us try to 

forestall the eventuality of aging as much as possible, but the end comes at least to our physical 

shell.  A human’s age includes the experiences of being mobile, traveling and encountering new 

places and people who depending on how far one roams, could be similar or vastly different, or 

somewhere in between.  A house ages, gracefully or not, in the same spot on the planet throughout 

its lifetime.  Because of this unique vantage point, if a house could talk it could offer to anyone who 

would care to listen, a bird’s eye view of the pace of life that 

moved through and swirled around its location.   

 

But a house through its lifetime is not just a passive lens to these 

experiences.  A house as a home also plays an active role in 

how that life unfolds.  It only makes sense to consider that if a 

house could talk, the older its integrity of components, the more 

life over time it was a part of.  And houses don’t stand singularly, 

even if in the country, they are part of larger collection of houses 

http://www.pamlicorose.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/09/Background-History-219-East-3rd-Str.pdf
http://www.pamlicorose.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/09/Background-History-219-East-3rd-Str.pdf
http://www.pamlicorose.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/09/Background-History-219-East-3rd-Str.pdf
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that form neighborhoods, and larger still villages, towns and cities.  Houses together offer a greater 

visibility to the actions of the occupants and tellingly, when those occupants pass on, each house as 

well as each neighborhood stands as a repository of the actions and experiences of those occupants. 

 

Houses form neighborhood while humans form communities.  Or, perhaps more succinct, houses 

represent the ribs and bones of our communities. 

 

Last week, John Wood of the North Carolina State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) visited us and 

Rose Haven, the future site of our reintegration home for female Veterans.  We had invited him to 

help us uncover the history of 219 E. 3rd Street.  John came armed with information on past owners 

and their dates of occupation, whether they were owners or renters, even in some cases, their 

occupation (which later became apparent as we explored the house that afternoon).  John and his 

intern, along with Emily Rebert, the historical preservation planner from the city of Washington, 

explored our house.  We in turn followed him on this exploration, learning much about how the house 

was made, the different stages of the house’s life, modifications to the structure, where the original 

hardwood floor was visible in the little cubby underneath the stairs, and so much more.   

 

John’s investigation continued as we followed him to our barn 

and he told us about the barn being originally built in the 1930s to 

house a blacksmith business.  It was constructed with simplicity 

and function in mind, not much different from the aims of the 

original builders of Rose Haven.   

 

In 1916, John told us an African-American woman and her 

daughter ran a laundry out of Rose Haven.  And at the turn of the 

century, Rose Haven was part of predominantly African-American neighborhood, but as well, the 

residents formed a community.  We had done our own research into the deeds of Rose Haven and 

taken the trail as far back as 1919, but John provided us a trail that extended back to 1892, and with 

the possibility of a genesis even earlier.  I admit to a fixation of numbers and age, 1892 sounded so 

much better than 1919.  1892 provides a uniqueness to our Rose Haven, but as we find out more 

about her (yes her), her age becomes just an indicator, or maybe a compass point in time, that gives 

us access to at least 125 years of history and experiences that lay locked up inside her walls and 

floors.  Beyond that, as we rehab our house into a home, we are adding just one more chapter to 

219’s existence.  We look forward to reading all of the earlier chapters as well. 
 

 

On Community 
 

Robert Greene Sands began writing a periodic column for the Washington Daily News on the power 

and importance of community.  See his columns under PRISC Papers at this link: 

http://www.pamlicorose.org/news/ .  The most recent columns were:  ”On Community No.3 – Lessons 

from a Virus,” and No.4 “The Models that Manage Us.”  

http://www.pamlicorose.org/news/
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PRISC Participates in Beaufort 

County Business Expo 
 

PRISC staff took part in the 2017 Beaufort County 

Business Expo, September 27 at Beaufort County 

Community College.  The annual Expo is to introduce 

the many businesses and non-profits in the County.  It 

also provides a look at current and potential future 

economic development opportunities.  David Steckel, 

PRISC Project Engineer, Patty Franz, PRISC Event 

Coordinator and Robert Greene Sands, PRISC CEO 

manned their table and provided the many visitors 

information about the mission of PRISC and Rose 

Haven. 

 

 
 

Veterans Day Free Movie Weekend 

 

The Arts of the Pamlico and PRISC 

are hosting two movies, free for active military and retired Veterans, 

National Guard members, and their families over the Veteran’s Day weekend. 

The first film will be shown Friday, Nov. 10 – 1 PM:  The Bridge on the River Kwai & 

the second film, Saturday, Nov 11 – 7 PM: Mister Roberts (sponsored by John O’Neill). 

Concessions for sale before and during event.  Public is welcome.  $5 ticket for non-veterans. 

 

 
 

 

Pamlico Rose Institute for Sustainable Communities (PRISC) 

is a North Carolina 501(c)(3) nonprofit institute, located in 

Washington, NC whose mission is to grow community by 

preserving history. 

  

PRISC promotes projects and programs and research that 

feature historical preservation and reutilization as a 

primary means to help foster community development 

and sustainability. 

 

 

David Steckel and Patty Franz 


